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School of Applied Technologies





Welding Advisory Committee
	  Date:   October 25, 2012


Called to order:  5:48 p.m.
Adjourned: 
7:15 p.m.
Chairperson:  Roy Herrera
Person completing report: Amanda Hamblin
Members present from industry:   Roy Herrera – Miller Electric, John Stubbs – Mega Corps, Ryan French -Airgas, Lee Apodoca - Airgas, Francisco Martinez – Continental Machining , Kristine Sanchez – APS Career and Technical Education
Members present from CNM: John Bronisz – Dean, Kay Hamby – Welding instructor, Ron Hackney – Welding instructor, Alonzo Hess – Welding IT, Julie Fisher – CNM dual credit, Tom George - instructor
Next scheduled meeting:  Thursday, April 25, 2013, 4:00 p.m., CNM Main Campus


I. Welcome/Introductions
II. Minutes:  Spring 2012 minutes reviewed and approved
III. Reports:


· 30-hr. OSHA certification being added to program, along with CAD, to improve safety and basic skillset.  Pipe classes and certification being emphasized.
· Budget remains static.
· Enrollment remains high, although efforts are being made to boost enrollment in high school programs.  High school instructors are needed; stipend available for fully-qualified instructors.  High school instructors can now meet with CNM advisory committee rather than requiring separate advisory.  Pre-existing facilities are necessary to hold dual credit welding classes at a high school:  Rio Grande, Valley, Belen, Sandia, Albuquerque High have such facilities.   Dual credit classes are a recruiting and retention tool for post high school graduation programs.
· Students appear to increasingly stay for Associate’s degree and are expressing increased interest in welding engineering or other extended professional training.  It is helpful that only one additional term is needed for degree, and instructors encourage students to obtain degree. Average students are mid-20s; opportunities exist for marketing to those seeking retraining, for example, through NM Workforce Solutions.

· Recent job placement has been good and offers good pay, especially in south and east NM and Texas.  Albuquerque is slow, but opportunities still available.

· Program is phasing out old machines. Old equipment may be donated to high school, sold at auction or stripped and used to repair other machines.  CNM, in general, has top-of-the-line equipment, which is very beneficial for students.  Some equipment replacement money may be available later in the year.  Adoption of top-of-line equipment varies heavily throughout industry.

· SkillsUSA - CNM did well at nationals in team competition and sculpture, but not as well in individual fabrication.  Support from industry was fine, but individual candidate failed to adequately prepare.  For local competitions, display of winning work might be advisable for teaching and transparency.  Weld inspection station would be helpful, but determining criteria for such has been problematic.  Incorporation of non-destructive examination instructional component recommended.  CNM students and instructors participated in a service learning opportunity through SkillsUSA leadership meeting; rebuilt after fire damage in Ruidoso. 
IV. Old Business
· Consortium grant for additional virtual welders was not awarded.
· Tool kits not received until fourth week of Fall term due to vendor error.  Current tool process is under review.  Pricing is a significant concern – students can’t get discount and have to pay extra through bookstore.  Overrides which enable students to bypass CNM process and obtain own tools are in heavy use, but students dependent on financial aid rely on program fee process.  

· Some progress has been made on ventilation in TC 138; upgrade has been approved and evaluation is underway.  Process will be lengthy; work will need to go out to bid.

· Helium shortage forecast through 2014.  Health and analytic usages take precedence.
V. New Business

· Non-traditional welding student wants to anonymously establish scholarship fund to purchase welder for one exceptional CNM welding student annually.  Industry representatives are willing to cooperate in this effort.

· Local pipefitters union is changing journeyman evaluation standards for students with previous classroom experience to allow them to progress more quickly through apprentice program.

· Meeting should be scheduled between CNM welding staff and high school welding instructors.
VI. Adjournment

[image: image1.jpg]